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CALENDAR 
Friday, 12th February   EXTENDED-Last chance to submit Year 6 School Captain & Vice Captain Applications 
     Scholastic Book Club orders and money due 
Tuesday, 16th February   First Steps & Junior Unit Parent Information Night 
Wednesday, 17th February   Preps day off 
     Middle & Senior Units Parent Information Night  
Friday, 19th February   Year 6 Public Leadership Training 
Tuesday, 23rd February   School Council Meeting 
Wednesday, 24th February   Preps last day off 
Friday, 26th February   Year 5 Personal Leadership Training 
Monday, 2nd March   Somers Camp 
Thursday, 1st April   LAST DAY FOR TERM 1 – EARLY DISMISSAL OF 2:15PM 
 

School Organisation 
 

Dear Parents / Guardians, 
As we move towards the end of the third week of Term, our students are beginning to settle into classes and are 
forming new bonds with the children in their classes and with new teachers.  Routines take a little while to get used to 
and some children take longer to adjust. Our Preps are doing really well as they tackle full days of school also – 
thankfully Wednesdays off in February for Preps help to break the week in half for the little ones!  This term will fly by 
with 7 weeks remaining and the final week short due to Easter.  With that in mind, it’s a reminder to us all to make hay 
while the sun shines – work hard with your child/ren at home with their reading etc.  The year goes by so quickly – so 
make the most of every opportunity! 
 

UNWELL STUDENTS 
If your child is unwell, PLEASE keep them at home and get tested just to be safe.  If you send your child to school 
when unwell, you are then placing other families at risk of getting sick, so please do the right thing.  Children who are 
at school and are unwell will have to be collected.  Thank you. 
 

PREPS  
Preps have no school each Wednesday in February.  During Wednesdays, Prep teachers catch up with the parents of 
our preppies to complete SCHOOL ENTRY ASSESSMENTS.  Please ensure your child has an appointment. 
 

READING 
Goal: 225 days of reading for the year!  If your child reads each school night throughout the year, they will achieve this 
goal easily. Start by recording nightly reading in your child’s reading log or diary (depending on age level) so that a 
total can be collated at the end of the year. It’s important for all parents to keep a check on the recording of the nights 
read on a weekly basis, so make a point of checking diaries and signing them regularly. For younger students, 
recording in the reading log is usually done by the parent each night anyway. On achieving 225+ nights at the end of 
the year, children who achieve the goal will receive a special certificate and prize. Can I remind all families that nightly 
reading is important for all children, including those in Years 5 and 6. If they don’t keep reading and practising – they 
will not keep maturing as a reader. 
 

NEWSLETTER  
Newsletters are uploaded to our school website: www.bighillps.vic.edu.au each Thursday around 4pm. Parents are 
asked to ensure that they read the newsletter each Thursday night, as it is the main form of communication between 
school and parents.  A limited number of printed copies will be available from the Office and an electronic version is 
available via our email distribution list.  To have your name added to this list, please leave your email address at the 
Office. You can also access the newsletter via our Flexischools app and our Big Hill PS Facebook page.   
Note: for privacy reasons, the newsletter does not include surnames of students.  
 

SUPERVISION OF STUDENTS  
A teacher is on yard duty from 8:45am in the morning.  In the afternoon, a teachers is on duty until 3:30pm, monitoring 
the footpath from the rotunda to the McInnes Street gate and surrounds.  We also have two teachers supervising 
those students who use the Ravenswood and Kangaroo Flat buses.  At 3:30pm all children remaining (including those 
who may be playing on the playground) will gather on the seats in the Office foyer when parents will be called.  If these 
times do not suit, Outside School Hours Care is available before and after school.  As parents, your duty of care is 
active until 8:45am each morning and after 3:30pm each day.  Due to this, please ensure students aren’t at school 
before 8:45am and are picked up in a timely manner at the end of the day. Thanks for your cooperation. 
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SCHOOL COUNCIL 
Our first School Council meeting for 2021 will be on Tuesday, 23rd February. Finance will meet at 6:00pm, before our 
February meeting at 6:30pm.  Elections for School Council 2021 will commence shortly… with information in last 
week’s newsletter and below.  For those that prefer, School Council will be offered in both Webex form and on site this 
year.  Meeting invites will be sent closer to the date along with meeting materials. 
 

CHAPLAINCY 
Our new Chaplain, Cara Barnes, works each Monday and Wednesday.  If you would like your child to have the 
support of Cara, a permission form must be filled in. These were sent home this week.  The Office has spare copies if 
you didn’t receive one.  Forms signed for Megan Haddon cannot be reused – sorry for any inconvenience. 
 

SCHOOL CAPTAINS & VICE CAPTAIN APPLICATIONS 
Year 6 students are eligible to apply for our School Captain and Vice School Captain positions.  If interested, students 
are asked to write a letter to myself and the Senior Unit Team, outlining why they would like to be School Captain, 
what they would hope to achieve in the role, why it would be good for them etc.  We encourage any child with a desire 
to put in an application, as we never know who might take on the role until letters are in.  It’s a good lesson for children 
to “have-a-go” and accept the outcome, whether they are successful or not.  I have received quite a few letters to date 
and have EXTENDED THE CUT-OFF DAY TO TOMORROW.  Last chance boys and girls! 
 

STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE COUNCIL (FORMERLY KNOWN AS STUDENT VOICE) 
Each year, we run a STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE COUNCIL (SRC). The SRC will comprise two students from each 
class (Years 2-6) and will work with our School Wellbeing Officer (Chaplain), Cara Barnes three times a term. The 
group, when chosen, will organise fundraisers, talk about school improvement and on occasion, assist around the 
school on special occasions etc. The process for being selected has begun. If your child is keen, they need to write a 
short letter to Cara outlining why they would be a great addition to the Big Hill PS SRC and return it to the Office in the 
next few weeks.  
 

BUSHFIRE & CODE RED DAYS 
Fire danger ratings and warnings are used in Victoria to provide clear direction on the safest 
options for preserving life. Schools and children’s services listed on the DET Bushfire At-
Risk Register (BARR) will be closed when a Code Red fire danger rating day is determined 
in their Bureau of Meteorology district.  Our school has been identified as being one of 
those at high bushfire risk and is listed on the BARR.  
 

Where possible, we will provide parents with up to four days notice of a potential Code Red day closure by letter, the 
Big Hill PS website, Big Hill PS and P&F Facebook pages and on the Flexibuzz app.  A Code Red day will be 
determined by the Emergency Management Commissioner no later than 1:00pm the day before the potential closure.  
Once we are advised of the confirmation of the Code Red day we will provide you with advice before the end of the 
school day.  
 

Once confirmed, the decision to close will not change, regardless of improvements in the weather forecast.  
This is to avoid confusion and help your family plan alternative care arrangements for your child.  It is also important to 
note that: No staff will be on site on days where the school is closed due to a forecast Code Red day. Out of school 
hours care will also be cancelled on these days.  School camps will be cancelled if a Code Red fire danger rating day 
is determined for the Bureau of Meteorology district in which the camp is located.  
 

As a bus coordinating school all bus routes will be cancelled, ie. Ravenswood bus run.  Depending on which Bureau of 
Meteorology district is impacted other bus route (not coordinated by Big Hill PS) cancellations may affect our school 
eg. Kangaroo Flat bus.  
 

On these Code Red days families are encouraged to enact their Bushfire Survival Plan – on such days children 
should never be left at home or in the care of older children. For those of us living in a bushfire prone area, the 
CFA advise that when Code Red days are forecast, the safest option is to leave the night before or early on the 
morning of the Code Red day. As part of preparing our school for potential hazards such as fire, we have updated and 
completed our Emergency Management Plan, reprioritised any maintenance works that may assist in preparing for the 
threat of fire and cleared our facility’s grounds and gutters. 
 

What can parents do? Make sure your family’s bushfire survival plan is up-to-date and includes alternative care 
arrangements in the event that our school is closed. Ensure we have your current contact details, including your 
mobile phone numbers.  Keep in touch with us by reading our newsletters, by checking our website 
www.bighillps.vic.edu.au or Facebook pages and by talking to your child’s teacher or any other member of the 
teaching staff about our emergency management plan.  Most importantly at this time of year, if you’re planning a 
holiday or short stay in the bush or in a coastal area, you should check warnings in advance of travel and remain 
vigilant during your stay. If your child is old enough, talk to them about bushfires and your family’s bushfire survival 
plan.  
 

You can access more information about children’s services closures on the Department of Education and Training 
website – see http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/pages/closures.aspx For up-to-date information 
on this year’s fire season see: https://emergency.vic.gov.au Facebook (facebook.com/cfavic) Twitter 
(twitter.com/CFA_Updates) ABC local radio, Sky News and other emergency broadcasters and the VicEmergency 
Hotline (1800 226 226). 
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PARKING BEHIND THE MULTIPURPOSE AND ART ROOM – STAFF ONLY  
Parents are asked to please not park behind the new multipurpose and art room.  These areas are set aside for staff 
to park.  The area is fenced off to protect students from the car park area, and if parents park there, it gives a mixed 
message that they can be there when it is actually out of bounds.  The areas behind the multi and the art room are 
part of the school grounds.  Parents parking there will be asked by staff to please move to another location.  Thank 
you for your cooperation. 
 

SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTIONS –  
Information for parents from the Department of Education and Training (DET) 
What is a school council and what does it do? All government schools in Victoria have a school council. They are 
legally constituted bodies that are given powers to set the broad directions of a school in accordance with their 
constituting Order and the Education and Training Reform Act 2006. In doing this, a school council is able to directly 
influence the quality of education that the school provides for its students.  
 

Who is on the school council? For most primary school councils, there are three possible categories of membership: 1. 
A mandated elected Parent member category – more than one-third of the total members must be from this category. 
DET employees can be Parent members at their child’s school as long as they are not engaged in work at the school. 
2. A mandated elected DET employee member category – members of this category may make up no more than one-
third of the total membership of school council. The principal of the school is automatically one of these members. 3. 
An optional Community member category – members are co-opted by a decision of the council because of their 
special skills, interests or experiences. DET employees are not eligible to be Community members. Generally, the 
term of office for all members is two years. The term of office of half the members expires each year, creating 
vacancies for the annual school council elections.  
 

Why is parent membership so important? Parents on school councils provide important viewpoints and have valuable 
skills that can help inform and shape the direction of the school. Those parents who become active on a school council 
find their involvement satisfying and may also find that their children feel a greater sense of belonging.  
 

Do I need special experience to be on school council? Each member brings their own valuable life skills and 
knowledge to the role. However, councillors may need to develop skills and acquire knowledge in areas that are 
unfamiliar to them. What you do need is an interest in your child’s school and the desire to work in partnership with 
others to help shape the school’s future.  
 

Code of conduct for school councillors - School councils in Victoria are public entities as defined by the Public 
Administration Act 2004. School councillors must abide by the Code of Conduct – Employees issued by the Victorian 
Public Sector Commission. The Code of Conduct is based on the Victorian public sector values and requires 
councillors to: act with honesty and integrity (be truthful, open and clear about their motives and declare any real, 
potential or perceived conflict of interest and duty), act in good faith in the best interests of the school (work 
cooperatively with other councillors and the school community, be reasonable, and make all decisions with the best 
interests of students foremost in their minds), act fairly and impartially (consider all relevant facts of an issue before 
making a decision, seek to have a balanced view, never give special treatment to a person or group and never act 
from self interest), use information appropriately (respect confidentiality and use information for the purpose for 
which it was made available), exercise due care, diligence and skill (accept responsibility for decisions and do what 
is best for the school), use the position appropriately (not use the position as a councillor to gain an advantage), act 
in a financially responsible manner (observe all the above principles when making financial decisions), comply 
with relevant legislation and policies (know what legislation and policies are relevant for which decisions and obey 
the law) AND demonstrate leadership and stewardship (set a good example, encourage a culture of accountability, 
manage risks effectively, exercise care and responsibility to keep the school strong and sustainable).  
 

Indemnity for school council members: School councillors are indemnified against any liability in respect of any loss or 
damage suffered by the council or any other person in respect of anything necessarily or reasonably done, or omitted 
to be done by the councillor in good faith in: the exercise of a power or the performance of a function of a councillor, or 
the reasonable belief that the act or omission was in the exercise of a power or the performance of a function of a 
council. In other words, school councillors are not legally liable for any loss or damage suffered by council or others as 
a result of reasonable actions taken in good faith.  
 

How can you become involved? The most obvious way is to vote in the school council elections, which are held in 
Term 1 each year. However, ballots are only held if more people nominate as candidates than there are positions 
vacant. In view of this, you might consider: standing for election as a member of the school council OR encouraging 
another person to stand for election.  
 

What do you need to do to stand for election? The principal will issue a Notice of Election and Call for Nominations 
following the commencement of Term 1 each year (It’s included in today’s newsletter as part of School Council 
Elections information). All school council elections must be completed by the end of March unless the usual time line 
has been varied by the Minister. If you decide to stand for election, you can arrange for someone to nominate you as a 
candidate or you can nominate yourself in the Parent member category (forms available from the Office). DET 
employees whose child is enrolled in a school in which they are not engaged in work, are eligible to nominate for 
Parent membership of the school council at that school. Once the nomination form is completed, return it to the 
principal within the time stated on the Notice of Election. You will receive a Nomination Form Receipt via post, email or 
by hand following the receipt of your completed nomination. If there are more nominations received than there are 
vacancies on council, a ballot will be conducted during the two weeks after the call for nominations has closed.  
 

Remember: Consider standing for election to school council this year. Ask at the school for help if you would like to 
stand for election and are not sure what to do. Be sure to vote in the elections – if we have more nominations than 
positions. Contact the Principal (Matt Pearce) for further information. 
 



 
AN ELECTION IS TO BE CONDUCTED FOR MEMBERS OF THE SCHOOL COUNCIL OF BIG HILL PS 
Nomination forms may be obtained from the Office and must be lodged by 3:15pm on Friday, 5th March 2021. If a 
ballot is required (depending on the number of nominations), this will close at 3:15pm on Friday, 12th March 2021. 
 

Following the closing of nominations a list of the nominations received will be posted at the school.  The terms of 
Office, membership categories and number of positions in each membership category open for election are as follows: 
 

 

Please feel free to contact me for further information.  Nomination forms are available from the Office or can be 
organised to be sent home for signing. 
 

ELECTION TIMELINE 
Friday, 5th February Call for nominations (forms available from the Office) 

Friday, 5th March Closing date for nominations (forms must be returned to the Office by 3:15pm on this date). 
   Nominations assessed and the need for a ballot decided. 
   If ballot is not required, new School Council announced and meet soon after this date. 
   OR Ballot set up (if required) 

Friday, 12th March Close of Ballot (if required) 

Tuesday, 16th March Counting of Ballot (if required) 
   Declaration of Ballot 
   New School Council announced and will meet shortly after this date 
 
PARENT TEACHER INFORMATION EXCHANGES – NEXT WEEK! 
MEET YOUR CHILD’S TEACHER, SEE THEIR CLASSROOM, HAVE YOUR QUESTIONS ANSWERED…  
SHARE IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
This year, we will again run our beginning of the year meetings as a group.  The format, like the last few years, will see 
parents and their child/ren attending a session, where all staff in the Unit introduce themselves, outline important 
curriculum information (Literacy, Numeracy etc), discuss expectations (such as homework, behaviour, use of ICT etc) 
and organise follow-up interviews (where required) or telephone / email communication alternatives.   
 
This short session (30 minutes) will conclude and then students will escort parents to their classrooms where they will 
share their learning to date, as well as allowing students to share different elements of their classrooms with their 
families.  While this is occurring, classroom teachers will be available to meet and greet and answer any questions.  
As stated, for parents who feel they need a more private form of exchanging information after this meeting, an 
additional catch up can be organised at this time, or alternatively phone or email contact can be established.   
 
I do encourage all families to attend, particularly to allow your child to show you where they learn, what they have 
been doing in class and to ensure you and your child’s teacher have met and have communication set up for the year.   
 
To be fair to working families, our sessions begin at either 5:30pm or 6:30pm and will go no longer than 45-60 
minutes.  Dates and times for particular Units are listed below.  
 
Due to COVID-19 we are having to ask families to indicate if they are attending so that we can ensure we meet 
regulations when meeting indoors.  To register your attendance, please contact your child’s classroom 
teacher ASAP – email, phone, DOJO, or alternate arrangement communicated to you by your teacher/s. To be 
safe, visitors on this night will need to wear a FACE MASK indoors and sign in for COVID tracing reasons.  
 
If you prefer not to attend in person, please contact your child’s classroom teacher and they can send home 
meeting materials for you to read and be familiar with.  Additional conversations can also be organised over 
Webex, DOJO, via email and over the phone. 
 
 

Membership Category Terms of Office Currently Held by Number of Positions 
 

Department of Education 
and Training 

 

March 2021 – 
March 2023 

 

 Pauline Mulcair 

 Kate Dole 

(Both will need to 
renominate if they wish to 
continue) 
 

2 

 

Parent 
 

March 2021 – 
March 2023 

 

 Toby Sullivan 

 Shane Chapman 

 Naomi Pietzsch 

(Toby, Shane and Naomi 
will need to renominate if 
they wish to continue) 
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FIRST STEPS UNIT – PREP/YEAR 1 
Pauline Mulcair, Rhys Bull and Nicole Peach /  
Leisha Morrison  
Tuesday, 16th February, 5:30pm 
Venue: FIRST STEPS CLASSROOM or 
MULTIPURPOSE (if high numbers attend) 

 

MIDDLE UNIT – YEAR 3/4 
Renae Westley / Leisha Morrison, Dean White and 
Wendy Hicks 
Wednesday, 17th February, 5:30pm 
Venue: RENAE and DEAN’S CLASSROOM  
(new portable) or MULTIPURPOSE (if high numbers attend) 
 

 

JUNIOR UNIT – YEAR 1/2 
Catherine Kelley and Jennifer Nicholls (and Zoe Wright) 
Tuesday, 16th February, 6:30pm 
Venue: JUNIOR UNIT CLASSROOMS  
(MULTIPURPOSE) 

 

SENIOR UNIT – YEAR 4/5/6 
Brett Strange, Ainsley Stanley, Lauren Adcock/Roberta 
Mathers and Kate Dole 
Wednesday, 17th February, 6:30pm 
Venue: SENIOR UNIT CLASSROOMS  
or MULTIPURPOSE (if high numbers attend) 
 

 

Looking forward to seeing many of you NEXT week at our sessions. 
 

CAMPS, SPORT AND EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF) 
DO YOU HAVE A CONCESSION CARD? WOULD YOU LIKE $125 TO PAY FOR SCHOOL COSTS? MAKE SURE YOU READ THIS SECTION! 

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps ensure that no student misses out on the opportunity to join their 
classmates for important, educational and fun activities. It is part of making Victoria the Education State and the 
Government’s commitment to breaking the link between a student’s background and their achievements. CSEF will be 
provided to eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities. If you hold a valid means-
tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. The allowance is paid to the 
school to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions or sporting activities for the benefit of your child. The 
annual CSEF amount per student is: $125 for primary school students and $225 for secondary school students. 
Contact the school Office to obtain a CSEF application form or download from the CSEF website. Parents/carers are 
reminded that all CSEF applications are due as soon as possible to enable funds to be used for excursions and 
camps. We can’t apply for this on your behalf – so please make sure you put in an application if eligible. If you 
received CSEF funding in 2020 at Big Hill Primary School, you do not need to reapply. If you are unsure, please 
check. 
 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 
Every week a student from each class is chosen as STUDENT OF THE WEEK, based on different criteria chosen by 
the teacher. Sometimes it might be for displaying one of our School Values. At other times it might be for 
demonstrating a special quality that has been the focus of work within the class for the previous week, or for displaying 
desirable work practices and attitudes during class.  As part of our Thursday newsletter, STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
will be announced.  On Monday, a special certificate is handed to winners by their classroom teachers.  Parents and 
family are more than welcome to attend Monday morning assemblies at 9:00am to see their child get presented – we 
are having them outside again to be COVID SAFE.  If you follow us on Facebook (Big Hill Primary School Facebook 
Page) you may just see photos of the occasion online too! 
 

TUTOR PROGRAM 
This week saw May McLean and Zoe Wright begin as our tutors.  Both spent their time gathering data on children who 
will have additional tutoring. The sessions will happen during the day, during class times and often within the 
traditional classroom alongside your child’s classroom teacher.  You may hear from May or Zoe if your child is 
selected to work as part of this program in 2021.  I anticipate our tutoring to run until the end of Term 1. 
 

LEADERSHIP TRAINING 
This year, all of our Year 5 and 6 students will be trained as leaders using THE YOUNG LEADERS program.  Each 
year, I train our students in Leadership as part of working in the Senior Unit of the school.  Year 5 will complete 
PERSONAL LEADERSHIP training – learning about themselves as a leader. Year 6 will complete PUBLIC 
LEADERSHIP training – where the focus shifts to putting their leadership into action.  Our Year 6’s will be trained on 
Friday, 19th February and Year 5 on Friday, 26th February in the multipurpose. 
 

OSHC FEE INCREASE 
In Term 2 of 2021, due to ever increasing operating costs, we have been forced to raise the prices for both our Before 
School Care & After School Care sessions.  The new cost will be $11 for Before School Care (before CCS) and $18 
for After School Care (before CCS).  Apologies, but to remain open, we need to cover all costs. 
 

CHINESE NEW YEAR 
We celebrate Chinese New Year this week, with the year of the OX beginning tomorrow!  XIN NIAN KUAI LE (Happy 
New Year) and NIU NIAN DA JI (Best wishes for the year of the Ox) to all .  Ella, our Chinese teacher, will be 
working through the cultural significance of Chinese New Year in classes this week and next. 
 

BIRTHDAYS 
Happy birthday to Chase B, Logan K & Mia T. 
 

As we approach Week 4, please endeavour to contact your child’s teacher to indicate whether or not you can attend 
the Parent Teacher Information next Tuesday / Wednesday evening.  Hope to see you there. 
 

Matt Pearce, Principal 
 

  



 

FIRST STEPS NEWS 

 

BRAIN FOOD 
We would like to remind parents Brain Food is a quick 
snack during learning time in the classroom, so it 
would be great if parents could cut up the fruit and 
vegetables, especially apples and oranges at home to 
make it easier and faster for your child to eat.  Thank 
you. 
 

READING AND READER BAGS 
All students in First Steps will have taken home a 
reader with a new reading diary unless they do not 
have a school reader bag. These can be purchased 
from Lowes, Lansell Square. Reader bags need to 
come to and from school every day so students can 
change their readers and teachers can check home 
reading. At Big Hill PS we aim for 225 home reading 
nights a year. We hope to soon be giving out our first 
reading awards for 25 home reading nights over the 
coming weeks. 
 

ART SMOCKS AND LIBRARY BAGS 
Specialist classes have started, and we would like to 
remind families to supply their child with an art smock 
and a library bag if they haven't already.  The art 
smock can be just an old oversized shirt and the library 
bag should be a drawstring bag approximately 30cm x 
40cm.  We also ask that these items are clearly 
labelled. Thanks to those families who have already 
supplied these items. 
 

STARS OF THE WEEK 
For coming to school happy and ready to learn in their 
new classroom: 
 

FSN Allyera G 
FSP Jacob F 
FSR Lily J 
 

Nicole, Leisha, Pauline & Rhys 
 

JUNIOR UNIT NEWS 

 
SPELLING HOMEWORK 
The children have started their individual spelling 
program and have begun taking their Home Spelling 
Books home in order to practise their spelling words 
throughout the week. Your child has 6 spelling words 
which are chosen for them based on their Oxford 
Spelling tests. Please ensure that your child practises 
these words at home throughout the week using the 
spelling practise grid in their books. Children will 
receive their weekly spelling words on a Monday and 
be tested on Friday. Please look out for your child’s 
new words each week and encourage them to practise 
them at least twice a week. 
 

PARENT INFORMATION EVENING 
We would like to remind all parents and guardians that 
our Year 1/2 Parent Information Evening will take place 
next Tuesday, 16th February at 6:30pm in room 13 & 
14 (multipurpose). At this session we will be explaining 
the programs that we run in the Junior Unit, chatting 
with you about your child’s start to the year, answering 
questions about your child, the classroom or the school 
in general, and giving your child the opportunity to 
share their classroom and learning with you. 
 

 
LATE ARRIVALS 
As Matt pointed out in last week’s newsletter, 
punctuality is very important. Please assist your child 
by having them at school on time each morning. 
Children who arrive late often find it difficult to settle for 
the day and are disadvantaged in catching up to their 
classmates and subsequently miss major parts of the 
Literacy block - a very important part of the day. 
 

ALL ABOUT ME BOOKS 
Last week your child brought home an ‘All About Me’ 
mini book which we would like them to complete and 
return to school over the coming weeks. Please take 
the time to help your child work through the booklet as 
neatly as possible. During the next 3 or 4 weeks your 
child will share their booklet with the class and answer 
questions about their favourite things and themselves. 
We look forward to hearing all about our new students 
and the things they love. 
 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 
For being a polite, responsible member of the class 
who is a role model to others: 
 

JC Patrick R 
JJ Poppy S 
 

Catherine, Jen & Zoe 
 

MIDDLE UNIT NEWS 

 

PARENT INFORMATION NIGHT 
Next Wednesday at 5:30pm, the Middle Unit will be 
conducting an Information Night in Rooms 9 and 10.  
We request that parents register their attendance with 
the child’s classroom teacher via DOJO or email prior 
to the event. The Information evening will be 
particularly helpful if your child is starting in the Middle 
Unit this year. 
 

VALUES PROGRAM 
We completed our introductory Values Program last 
Friday. The students participated in the Mintie wrapper 
challenge. It involved eating a Mintie then tearing the 
wrapper into the longest strip. Congratulations to 
Phoebe as her strip measured an impressive 85cm. 
Our other competition finalists were Sophia, Chelsea 
and Oscar.  See photo later in this newsletter.  
Well done! 
 

HOME READING 
We would like to encourage all the students to keep up 
their daily home reading. Just a reminder to fill in the 
diary entries and keep a progressive tally of the nights 
read. Remember the school reading goal for the year 
is 225 nights.  
 
ROTATIONS 
All the students in the Middle Unit will commence 
rotations tomorrow. They will have the opportunity to 
participate in weekly Science, Geography and PE 
sessions. 
 
STUDENT OF THE WEEK 
For displaying the School Value of ‘Responsibility’: 
 

MW  Liam W 
MR  Arya B 
MD  Isla G 
 

Renae, Leisha, Wendy & Dean 
 



 

SENIOR UNIT NEWS 

 

HOMEWORK 
This year in order to support families and students in 
the Senior Unit, we are giving students the option to 
complete homework each week. Students will be 
provided spelling and maths homework in the form of 
spelling words from targeted lists and access to 
activities via Essential Assessment: Sunset Maths for 
all students but it will be not considered mandatory for 
students to complete weekly. We feel that with the 
strain of COVID-19 and the extra-curricular activities 
that impact on families as students progress 
throughout their schooling, we want to support all 
students emotional & mental health. Please keep in 
mind that all students will have work given to them but 
it is up to students and families to decide whether it 
can be completed in the week that it is due.  Please 
feel free to contact your child’s teacher for any 
concerns or questions.  
 

LEADERSHIP DAYS 
Year 6 Leadership Day – Friday, 19th February 
Year 5 Leadership Day – Friday, 23rd February 
 

VICE & SCHOOL CAPTAIN APPLICATIONS 
Teachers are currently working through the students 
leadership applications and will advise when selection 
has taken place.  Thank you to all the Year 6 students 
who have expressed interest in the positions.   
LATE APPLICATIONS CAN BE ACCEPTED UNTIL 
TOMORROW! 
 

RESILIENCE PROJECT ACTIVITY 
Please see the back page of the newsletter for this 
week’s activity. 
 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
For demonstrating resilience: 
 

SA Bailey P 
SB India H 
SK Logan B 
SL Matilda R 
 

Ainsley, Brett, Kate, Lauren & Roberta 
 

FREE BREAKFAST CLUB 

 

Breakfast Club is now on Thursdays.  It is open from 
8:30am to 8:45am and all students are welcome . 
 

We have Cheerios, Weetbix, milk and fruit cups. 
 

OSHC NEWS 

 

ENROLMENT FORMS 
These are available from the Office and the OSHC 
building.  If you were enrolled last year, and want to 
continue care this year, you will need to complete a 
new set of enrolment forms.  
 

Please remember to make fortnightly payments to 
keep your accounts manageable and to secure your 
place in the program. 
 

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 
 

Janet Dean,  
OSHC Admin 
 

 

CANTEEN NEWS 
 

2021 VOLUNTEERS 
ATTENTION new families!  We need your help .  Our 
canteen is run by the school with profits going back 
into the school.  With the help of our volunteers, we are 
able to keep prices down.   
 

If you are interested, you will only be required once or 
twice per term and your help is greatly appreciated.  
 

Don’t forget, you don’t have to be a mum or dad to 
help, aunties, uncles and grandparents are all 
welcome.  Thank you. 
 

The 2021 menu is attached, and you can order on our 
Qkr app (preferred) or you can order by putting your 
child’s name, class and what they wish to eat on a 
paper bag and including cash.  Orders are due by 9am 
on the morning of every canteen day. 
 

If ordering via the app, you will need to add a paper 
bag to your cart for each child’s order.  Thank you. 
 

2021 CANTEEN  
VOLUNTEER FORM 

FRIDAYS 
 

NAME  __________________________ 
 

PH NUMBER __________________________ 

TIME AVAILABLE □ 9:00am to 10:00am 

   □ 12:45pm to 2:00pm 
 

Tammy Fear, Canteen Manager 
 

SECOND HAND UNIFORM 

SHOP NEWS 
 

Our stock on the Qkr app has been updated to our 
Summer stock, so get in quick – ALL ITEMS $2.  If you 
don’t have access to the Qkr app, please contact Janet 
in the Office to see what is available. 
 

We do still have some winter uniform, so if you need 
something, please call Janet in the Office. 
 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 
 

Issue 1 was distributed last week.  If you didn’t receive 
one, spares are at the Office.  Orders can be placed 
online, or at the Office paying by card or cash. 
 

Orders are due by TOMORROW, Friday, 12th 
February. 
 

VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 
 

As part of the Parent Payment Policy, families can 
make voluntary contributions to the school to help in 
the following areas: 
 

 General School 
 Library 
 Buildings and Grounds 

 

We appreciate any contribution which will enable the 
school to enhance facilities and programs for students. 
 

Please notify the Office if you would like to contribute 
and to which area.  Thank you to those who have 
already made contributions. 
 
 



 

MIDDLE UNIT MINTIE WRAPPER WINNERS 
 

 
 

SENIOR UNIT STEM PHOTOS 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Registration day Sunday, 21st February 
 

11am-2pm Social Rooms Dower Park 
 

All 2020 players are encouraged to register  
prior to registration day.  

 

Please follow the player registration section on 
team app or visit the clubs website,  
Kangaroo Flat Junior Football Club. 

 

Merchandise will be available to purchase and 
order at registration. 

 

Please contact Veronica our club secretary if you 
have any questions on 0437 330 036. 

 

 
 



 

SENIOR UNIT RESILIENCE PROJECT  
 

 


